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December 2018 

Volume 22/Issue 12; Office Phone: 813-780-7559 
Pasco County Sheriff’s Office:  Non-Emergency 800-854-2862; Emergency is to call 911 

Dade City direct line 352-518-5000; Crime tips line is 800-706-2488
 

NOTES FROM THE OFFICE 
Peggy Foote and Carla Eno, Office Administrator 

 

Office Hours 

 

Office hours are Mon-Thurs. 1 p.m. – 4 
p.m.  Office closed Friday, Saturday and 
Sunday. 
Copies:  B/W 5¢ each, Color 15¢ each. 
 

Faxes sent: $1.25 First page, 25¢ each 
additional page. Faxes received:   5¢ per page. 
Notary service: Available for all residents. 
FREE.  All others, there is a fee of $5.00.  Call 
Peggy Foote 813-355-4308. 
Lot Number: Please remember to put your lot 
number on your checks. 
First Notice of Elections & Budget: Mailed to 
all shareholders November 23rd.   If you have 
not received yours, please contact the office 
Monday – Thursday, 1:00 – 4: 00 p.m. 
Renting Your Home:  If you have any intentions 
of renting your home, please inform the office. 
Remember to get background checks through 
the office, $50.00 p.p.   (This is a one-time 
fee).   We get numerous calls in regards to 
rentals.   If the office has no knowledge that you 
have a rental, we cannot provide you with a 
name of anyone looking to rent.   Please refer to 
your Rules & Regs, page 7, Section X, part D. 
Email: If you have an email address and are not 
receiving emails from the office, please contact 
the office to add you to our listing or possibly 
correct your email address. 
 

Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year. 

 
 
 
 

STW HOA 
Tim Morrison, President 

 

Hello again, wow, Thanksgiving was 
here and gone and we finally have some cool 
weather to enjoy it. Almost all the snow 
birds are back and plans are well under way 
to prepare for the feast this Thursday. Many 
thanks to all who participate in these efforts 
including the HOA for the turkeys and the 
Social Club for all the other preparations.  

Since our November Board Meeting, 
we have continued to press forward with 
required work in the park. Our new 
fountains were installed on November 19th 
and tree trimming bids are being refreshed. 
In addition to this we certainly owe thanks to 
all the volunteers who have been working to 
remove the weeds from the pond. They are 
making great progress and will save the park 
the expense of having a professional 
company doing the work.  

In addition to these activities, we 
continue to need your support as it relates 
to daily events in the park. Once again, our 
elections are coming up soon. We need to 
have any shareholders who would like to 
participate on the Board for a three-year 
term to submit a brief resume to the office. 
This is required so they can be on the ballot 
for the election. We need to have these in 
hand by December 13, 2018 in order to have 
them included in the mailing for shareholder 
consideration.  
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"It is not acceptable to leave items 
outside of the dumpster.  If it won't fit in the 
dumpster, don't bring it down there.  If it is 
something you think someone else may 
want, post it on Facebook's Friends & 
Neighbors. Otherwise, take it to Pasco 
County's solid waste site.  If you are unable 
or don't want to take it there, use a Work 
Order form to have the item(s) hauled 
away.  The cost is $25 per hour." 

Finally, we have a special thank you 
extended to the Social Club for their 
continued contribution in our community. 
These folks keep the activities and food 
rolling and don’t get enough thanks for all 
their work. THANKS 

 

Community Social Club 
Linda Katrein, President 

 

 My two-year term as your president of 
the Social Club is up the end of December.  I 
believe it is time for another STW resident to 
carry on.  That is why I am not asking to be 
re-elected.  
 Working with very supportive ladies, I 
did enjoy my term and the opportunity to 
serve the community. 
 On December 6, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. we 
will be voting before the 2:00 p.m. meeting.   
Please come and vote.   
 

Kitchen Korner 
Wendy Lewis 

 

 Taking time out from busy 
Thanksgiving preparations to update 
everyone on the Kitchen’s upcoming events. 
 We had a nice turnout for Halloween 
and Veteran’s Day.  Thank you for your 
support and special thanks to Judy for the 
very moving Veteran’s Day Program. 
 We have almost 90 signed up for 
Thanksgiving.  Remember if you need a meal 

for any function, to let me know and we will 
deliver it or have it ready for pickup.  
 We will have decorated the clubhouse 
right after Thanksgiving.  So, we will be ready 
to celebrate with Santa on Friday, December 
7th at the Thomas Promise Brunch.  Tickets 
are limited and going fast, so if you don’t 
have yours by the time you read this, call 
Tom Pete, Betty Moores or myself to see if 
any are still available.  Betty Moores and 
Lucille Wagner are our “go to” girls for all 
ticket sales.  A big thank you is extended to 
you both for handling that part. 
 Before the Thomas Promise Function, 
don’t miss out on our Hot Turkey Sandwich 
Luncheon on December 1st.  This will be by 
signup sheet with tickets bought at the door.  
Come and have a mini rerun of Thanksgiving 
on a busy Saturday.  Quantities are limited so 
it is very important that you sign up ahead of 
time.  If your name is not on the signup 
sheet, you will be nicely asked to wait until 
those that did sign up are fed.  This is 
because I can only guarantee enough food to 
cover those signed up and won’t have a lot 
extra as I normally would. 
 The Golf Cart Parade will be on 
Sunday, December 16th.  Line up for golf cart 
judging is 5:30 p.m.  After judging and a 
parade through the park, there will be cocoa 
and cookies and a fun program in the 
clubhouse.  There is a sign-up sheet for 
anyone who can bake some tasty cookies for 
us. 
 Our Christmas Dinner will be on 
Saturday, December 22nd at 5:00 p.m. While 
some of you will be off enjoying Christmas 
with your families and shivering; we will be 
having a great Dinner Buffet with the pork 
chops everyone loved last year and an 
assortment of other treats.  Tickets are by 
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pre-sale.  Bring your table service.  Homer 
Styles will be performing from 7:00 – 10:00 
p.m. to round out our celebration.   
 Christmas Day, we will be having a 
special coffee hour with a White Elephant 
Gift exchange.  Note the time is 9:00 a.m. on 
this Tuesday morning.  Once again, sign up is 
very important as I’m planning something 
special. Last but not at all least, we will be 
celebrating New Year’s Eve on December 
31st.  Prime Rib Buffet is at 6:00 p.m.  Please 
buy your tickets as early as possible so I can 
purchase the meat. Tickets are $15.00 which 
includes the Buffet, a fantastic evening of 
music with John Dixon, from 8:00 p.m. until 
midnight and a late-night buffet at 10:30 
p.m.  There is no better deal around.  So, 
come and enjoy lots and lots of food and fun 
as we ring in 2019. 
 Come out and help us put the “Merry” 
in Christmas and “Happy” in Holidays.   Wendy 
 

Romeo’s 
Tom Pete 

STW Romeo's will meet and eat 
December 21st at the Golden Corral. All STW 
Romeo's are welcome. Join us at 9:00 a.m.      

 

The Creative Crafters  
                                  Ann Babbit 

 

 We have once again spent the past 
month making favors for all of the residents 
for all the special occasions going on at the 
clubhouse.  If you adore the Christmas Tree 
Table Decorations, thank a crafter. 
 We are still looking for people willing 
to come and teach us a new craft.  Give us a 
date, a sample of the item and a list of 
supplies and we will book you for a day.  We 
are always looking for new ideas and fun 
things to make. 

 Next month we will start announcing 
specific dates for some projects – a painting 
day, a jewelry day and a flowing teacup day 
among others.  Come and join us.  Even just 
to sit and visit every Wednesday at 11:00 
a.m.  

Thomas Promise Breakfast 
Tom Pete 

 

The third annual Thomas Promise 
Breakfast is Friday, December 7th. Join us at 
the STW Clubhouse at 9:00 a.m. 

This year’s speakers will be Diana 
Thomas and Ken Fabiani, Exalted Ruler of the 
Elks Lodge. 

STW supports both Thomas Promise 
and the Elks Lodge Summer Program to feed 
the kids. 

Limited tickets are available. Join us 
for our kick off to Christmas!  Remember 
with your ticket please bring an unwrapped 
gift for a child from infant to teen. 

Again, this year Santa will join us, 
along with a 50/50 drawing and a drawing 
for gifts. 

Come early and get your coffee, 50/50 
tickets and a good seat – and enjoy our kick 
off to Christmas. 

Thomas Promise Donations 
Many thanks are extended for the 

donations to Thomas Promise. The basket is 
in the clubhouse by the bulletin board for 
your donations. 

Your donations go into a weekend 
food bag for the kids of Pasco County. 
Currently they pack 1,200 bags a week.  
These bags are ordered by the local schools 
for kids in need. Thank you for your support. 
 
The office was informed that Richard Banks 
passed away on November 27, 2018.  The 
family does not intend to have a funeral service. 
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Fraud and Safety Presentation 
 

At Tuesday morning coffee, 
November 20th, we had the pleasure of 
meeting and getting a lesson on Fraud and 
Safety from Professor Byron D. Roquemore, 
20 years working and teaching in Criminal 
Instruction field.  He covered many 
topics.   Some literature is attached to your 
newsletter.   Please read the material, be 
cautious and stay safe.  

 
 

SOCIAL CLUB NEWS 
 

Welcome Back Winter Residents! 
The Social Club has numerous 

activities planned for this season and we 
hope you find them of interest and join in 
the fun. 

Our next meeting is Thursday, 
December 6th.  Voting for committee 
members will be at 1:00 p.m. The monthly 
meeting will be at 2:00 p.m. ALL residents 
are welcome to vote and attend the 
meeting. 

There are three committee positions 
to be filled. The individuals accepting a 
nomination for these positions are: Carol 
Holmes, John Freely, Mark James, Sandy 
Wheeler and Wendy Lewis.  

Remember to come early and vote. 

 
 
December 
Gail Curtis     1st 
Louise Louk     1st 
Jack Veneman    5th 
Vincena Stevens    7th 
Cheryl (Sue) Mills    7th  
Carol Holmes    14th  
Barbara Coate    17th 
Agnes Mason    17th 
Garry Daly     18th 
Deanna Fournier    18th 
Connie Lowe    18th 
Pauline Freely    19th 
Carl Ward     20th  
Joseph Williams    21st 
Charles Smith    22nd 
Robert Gevaert    23rd 
Richard Porter    24th 
Diana Carpenter    26th  
Larry Dernier    26th 
Nancy Butt     27th 
Marnie Doran    29th 
Gordon Polak    29th 
Helen McCabe    30th 
Julia Vernik     31st 

 
       
 
      

December   Anniversaries 
 

Best Wishes to the following: 
 

JD & Linda Davis    1st 
Tom & Marnie Doran   3rd 

Frank & Betty Grannan   3rd 
Jack & Kathy Veneman   5th 
Richard & Joanne Flint   14th 
Clyde & Anna Jo Bracknell  21st 
John & Pauline Freely   21st  
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Ronald Stelle 
 

Bingo is off to a good start with 32 
players last week.   Our new caller, Dixie 
Carter is doing a great job along with Bob 
Schalow.  A big thank you is extended to 
both of you.   

We should be getting more people out 
to play as more people are heading south.   

Tell your neighbors and family to 
come out and play.  The doors open at 5:30 
p.m. to purchase your cards with early bird 
bingo starting at 6:30 and regular bingo 
starting at 7:00 pm. 

Hope to see you Monday night for 
Bingo. 

There will not be Bingo on Christmas 
Eve, December 24th or New Year’s Eve 
December 31st.  
 

HORSESHOES:    Come out Monday at 10:00 a.m. 

to play horseshoes.  Everyone is welcome to 
play.  Join us at the horseshoe pits behind the 
shuffleboard court.              Ronald Stelle. 

 

Sunshine Club 
Lucille Wagner 

 

 Sympathy cards were sent to Amie 
Buzako on the loss of her mother and our 
neighbor Pat DeRoche and to Ron and Bette 
Wroubel on the passing of his mother. 

Get Well cards were sent to Sue Pascoe, 

John Archer, Norm Oborne, Bob Lawrence 
(Claudia’s husband), Herb Rust, Ann Babbit and 
Glenda Freijo.  

A Thank You card and gift certificate were 
given to Clyde Bracknell, who makes the coffee 
every Tuesday and for all the work he does for 
neighbors and the park.  
 
 
 

Sunday Games  
1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

December 2, 9, 16, 23, 30. 
  

Karaoke Schedule 

Thursdays 6:30 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
December 6, 13, 20, 27. 

 

 
Line Dancing 

Peggy Foote 

Line Dancing every Tuesday, at 9:30 
a.m. unless you are advised differently. No 
Line Dancing on Christmas Day, December 
25th or New Year’s Day, December 31st. 

So, get on your dancing shoes and 
come to learn and have a good time. 

Golf 
Doug Walker 

 

Golf is every Wednesday October 
through to end of March, tee off 12:00 p.m. - 
1:30 p.m.  finishing approximately 5:30 p.m.  at 
the Silverado Golf Course.  
 All players must be prescheduled for foursomes 
with Dick or Doug. 
Contacts: Oct – Nov 21st: Dick Flint 
{dick0134@gmail.com }; Nov 28th  – March 31st  
Doug Walker .{dougeliz1499@bell.net}   
Confirm attendance  prior to Saturday for the 
coming Wednesday after golf on Wednesdays 
or via email. 
Cost: Oct., Nov. 2018 $25:00, December 1, 2018 
to March 31, 2019 $30.00.  

 

Juliet’s 
Lucille Wagner 

All ladies are welcome to join us at 
Great Catch on December 12th at 1:00 p.m.  
Meet at the clubhouse at 12:30 p.m. to 
carpool.  Pease call me if you plan to attend. 

Editor: Elsie McFarland; Proof: Susan Womble; Assembly: Tom 
& Brenda Pete, Chris West. 

mailto:%7bdick0134@gmail.com
mailto:%7bdougeliz1499@bell.net
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WOMEN'S CLUB 
Rose Stanford 

 

  There were 14 lovely ladies who 
attended the November 8th meeting of the 
Women's Club.  As always, the Women's 
Club is open to all the ladies of Spanish Trails 
West. We meet at 1:00 p.m. on the second 
Thursday of every month at the clubhouse.  
     At this meeting we discussed our annual 
Holiday Luncheon which is tentatively set for 
Thursday, January 10, 2019. At our 
December meeting a set date will be 
finalized and there will be a sign-up 
sheet.  Sharon Schalow suggested the Fresh 
Market which she'll have more information 
for the next meeting. Rose Stanford 
suggested the Great Catch and she'll have 
details at the next meeting.  As it has been 
our tradition there will be a collection at the 
Holiday Luncheon. Additional Women's Club 
funds will be added to this collection which 
will be donated to a designated recipient to 
be selected and agreed upon at the 
December Club meeting. 

OUR NEXT MEETING IS THURSDAY, 
DECEMBER 13TH AT 1:00 P.M. 

 

Library News 
Lucille Wagner 

 

I’m excited about running the Library.  
If there are authors you enjoy, let me know 
and I’ll try to get their books. 

The first two bottom shelves on the 
right are all Christmas books.   

We still have missing books with the 
dedication to Helen Simpson marked in 
them.  Please check your bookcases to see if 
you may have them. 

 

 

 

Entertainment 
Lucille Wagner 

 What a great show Suzanne Reno put 
on!  Thank you for your support for my first 
try at my new job.  She really enjoys 
performing and was grateful for all your 
comments.  Her rendition of Hallelujah with 
her military lyrics was received with a 
standing ovation.  I gave out a few napkins.  
Our duet of Norman was a big surprise for    
Mr. Stevens.   
 Thanks, are extended to Dave and 
Ginger for helping me set up for the dance 
and to all those that helped afterwards to 
reset. 
 Our next dance is December 22nd with 
Homer Styles at the Christmas Dinner Buffet 
and Dance.  The buffet is at 5:00 p.m.  The 
dance is from 7:00 – 10:00 p.m.  Price is 
$10.00 for both.  Betty Moores and I will be 
selling tickets for that and for the New Year’s 
Eve event which is $15.00.  A late buffet is 
also included.  The band is John Dixon, who 
were here two years ago for our Christmas 
Dance.  All seemed to enjoy them.  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR PARK. 
 

ATTENTION SHUFFLERS 
NOVEMBER 24th 2018 

Information supplied by Bob Gevaert 

SCHEDULED DAYS AND TIMES AS BELOW 
FOR ORGANIZED SHUFFLE 

 

MONDAY 10:30 a.m. – LADIES OPEN SHUFFLE 
MONDAY 7:00 p.m. – MENS COMPETITIVE 
LEAGUE 

(Sign-up sheet on board in court, starts in 
January but practice every Monday until 
then). 
TUESDAY 10:00 a.m. – MIXED LEAGUE 

(Sign-up sheet on board in court, starts in 
January but practice every Tuesday until 
then). 
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WEDNESDAY 7:00 p.m.  – OPEN SHUFFLE FOR 
ALL 
THURSDAY 10:00 a.m. – MIXED FUN LEAGUE 
PLAYING HOSS COLLAR 

(Sign-up sheet on board in court, starts in 
January but practice every Thursday until 
then). 
SATURDAY 10:00 a.m. – OPEN SHUFFLE FOR 
ALL 
Please sign up if wish to play leagues. Shuffling 
is open to all park residents, it is fun, come and 
try it, if never played before we will teach you. 
 

QUESTIONS CONTACT AL LISK 
THE SHUFFLE BOARD COMMITTEE 

 

STW Travel Club 
Shirley Munger 

I Hope everyone had a great 
Thanksgiving and are looking forward to the 
Christmas Season with all of its great 
activities. A good-sized group of us went on 
the Lakeridge Winery trip last month and 
had a great time. The Winery and Grounds 
were beautiful and we got quite an 
education on different types of wine and 
could taste many different kinds. Also, it is 
always a pleasure to eat at Mission Inn. 

Hope you have your Christmas trips 
booked already because you have run out of 
time. We have two great boat trips coming 
up in January and March plus The Early Bird 
Dinner Theater coming up in February.   A 
Wine and Cheese party to pick our park 
cruise is coming up in February also.  
4 HOUR INTERCOASTAL 6 BRIDGE TOUR – 

THUR. JAN 24TH 

Enjoy the narrated 4-hour cruise on the 
Starlight Majesty Dining Yacht going under 6 
bridges. See historic sights and natural 
surroundings. Entertainment includes music, 
trivia bingo and more. Sit down lunch is 
included with choice of 6 entrees. Cost$92. 

SEMINOLE MYSTERY TRAIN  
 FT. MYERS FEB. 21st – 22nd   

3-hour train ride with dinner and show, 
overnight Best Western Riverfront Hotel, 
Guided tour of Ford/Edison Estate and lunch 
on the river at Edison/Ford Estate. Cost $395 
PP Dbl - $445 Sgl. Several from our area are 
going. STW PICK UP! 

EARLY BIRD DINNER THEATER 
 THUR. FEBRUARY 7TH 

What “The Bellhop Saw” is the comedy we 
will see. You can plan on it being hilariously 
funny. The buffet is wonderful, especially the 
salmon and yummy deserts. Cost $85. 

STARLITE SAPPHIRE YACHT  
 HAWAIIAN LUAU – TUESDAY MARCH 19TH 

2- hour narrated sightseeing cruise with a sit-
down luncheon and choice of entrée. Enjoy 
the lively performances of Polynesia and 
Tahiti. Cost $85 

FIXER UPPER - MARCH 27-30 

Join us for a rustic trip to Waco, Texas. Enjoy 
this close-knit community, full of southern 
charm, while seeing the sights from HGTV’s 
Fixer Upper. See some of the remodeled 
homes, Harp Design, Common Grounds 
Coffee, The shop and bakery under the Silos 
and Jimmy Don’s metal signs. Eat breakfast 
at Magnolia Table and enjoy the sights. I 
went on this trip in September and loved it. 
Cost $1149 PP Dbl - $l449 PP Sgl. (Try the 
Single Share program) 
 

The next Travel Club meeting is December 
8th at 10:00 a.m. in the clubhouse. 

CHECK OUT THE FLYERS IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
Shirley Munger 
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Spanish Trails West,  
Rules and Regulations 

Ernie Foote 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(These Rules and Regulations pertain to share- 
holders, non-shareholders as well as guests, 
visitors, renters, tenants, lessees, or sub-lessees) 

IV. RECREATIONAL FACILITIES (Part #2) 
 

The Spanish Trails West Community Social 
Club Inc.'s sole purpose is to provide social 
and related activities for the residents. These 
events will be reflected in the Social Club's 
monthly newsletter and calendar. The 
newsletter will be delivered to all residents 
and the calendar will also be posted on the 
bulletin boards.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictures/Information in Newsletter 
Elsie McFarland 

For those residents whose pictures and information have not 
appeared in the newsletter and wish them to be published.  
Please contact me and I will obtain the information and include 
them in a future issue. Cell: 317-403 4022. Email: 
macscats@aol.com  

Please note my land line 813-780 8364 has 

been disconnected.  Elsie 

 

Welcome Residents 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Caroline Goick & Mary Bechtel 
 

 Carolyn and Mary purchased the 
house at 37631 El Sol Avenue.  They will be 
winter residents and are from Michigan.  No 
further information provided.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kevin & Susan Underwood 
Kevin and Susan are originally from Maine.  
The reside at 37548 Pinata.  The will live here 

Reminder  

mailto:macscats@aol.com
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full time.  They chose STW as it is a nice neat 
park.  People are busy and very friendly and 
also accepts pets.  They have a small terrier 
named Zoe. 
 Kevin enjoys reading, antique car 
shows and puttering around the house. 
Susan enjoys reading, sewing, quilting, arts 
and crafts, decorating and shopping.  Kevin 
was self employed brad route deliveryman.  
Susan was a kindergarten Ed Tech for eight 
years and high school librarian for 11 years.  
They both come from large families.  Kevin 
had five brothers and Susan had 15, but she 
grew up in foster/adopted family.  They have 
three children and seven grandchildren who 
all live in New England.  

 
Clarence & Janet Buzzell 

 

Clarence and Janet reside at 37625 Rio 
Lane. They are originally from Maine.  They 
were attracted to STW as they felt this is a 
neat and nice park and friends were here. 
 Clarence enjoys playing horseshoes.  
He was a truck driver before he retired seven 
years ago.  He drives part time in the 
summer when needed. Janet enjoys quilting 
and knitting.   She was a trainer and packer 
for Hardwood Products and Puritan Medical. 
 They have five children and    eight 
grandchildren and one cat. 

Merry Christmas Everyone! 

Joke 
Submitted by Mimi Ballantine 

 

The boss wondered why one of his most 
valued employees was absent but had not 
called in sick one day.  

Needing to have an urgent problem 
with one of the main computers resolved, he 
dialed the employee's home phone number 
and was greeted with a child's 
whisper, "Hello" 

"Is your daddy home?" he asked. 
"Yes" Whispered the small voice. 
 "May I talk to him?"  The child whispered, 
"No" 
  Surprised and wanting to talk with an 
adult, the boss asked, "Is your Mommy 
there?" " Yes" "May I talk with her?" Again 
the small voice whispered, "No" 
  Hoping there was somebody there 
with whom he could leave a message the 
boss asked, "Is anybody else there" 
 "Yes" whispered the child, "a policeman." 
 Wondering what a cop would be doing at his 
employee’s home, the boss asked, 
"May I speak with the policeman" 
 "No he's busy" whispered the child. 
 "Busy doing what?" "Talking to Daddy and 
Mommy and the Fireman," came the 
whispered answer. 

 Growing more worried as he heard a 
loud noise in the background through the 
phone, the boss asked, "What is that noise?" 
 "A helicopter" answered the whispering 
voice. "What is going on there" demanded 
the boss, now truly apprehensive. 
Again, whispering, the child answered, "the 
search team just landed in the helicopter". 
Alarmed, concerned and a little frustrated 
the boss asked, "What are they searching 
for?" Still whispering, the young voice 
replied with a muffled giggle, "Me" 



STW Office: 81-78-7559           Sheriff’s Office Dispatch 1-800-854-2861        
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

 

No Bingo on 

Christmas Eve & 

New Year’s Eve 

Trash Pickup 

8:00 a.m. 
Monday & 
Thursday 

 

 

 

  1 
10 am Open Shuffle 

 11;30 am 
Hot Turkey Sandwich 

3 pm 
Cancer Support Group 

6:30 pm Rummikub 

2 
 
 
 

1:00 – 3:00 pm 
Games  

6:00 pm Pinochle 
 

3 

8 am Exercise 
8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

10 am Horseshoes 
10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women's Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
6:30 pm Bingo 

7 pm Men’s Competitive Shuffle 
 

4 
8:00 am Coffee Hour  
9:30 am Line Dancing 

10 am Mixed League Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

5 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon Golf 

1pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Open Shuffle 

 

6 
  

10 am Mixed Fun League 
Hoss Collar 
1 pm Voting 

2 pm Social Club 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

 
 

7 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

9 am 
Thomas Promise Breakfast 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
6:30 pm Mexican Train 

 

8 
10 am Open Shuffle 
10 am Travel Club 
6:30 pm Rummikub 

9 
 
 
 

1:00 – 3 pm 
Games 

6:00 pm Pinochle 

10 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 
10 am Horseshoes 

10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women's Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
6:30 pm Bingo 

7 pm Men’s Competitive Shuffle 
 

11 
8:00 am Coffee Hour 
9:30 am Line Dancing 

10 am Mixed League Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

8 am Exercise                     12 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon Golf 

12:30 pm Juliet’s 
1pm Pool Exercise 

1 pm Widows Club @   
Betty Moores 

7pm Open Shuffle 

13 
10 am Mixed Fun League 

Hoss Collar 
1 pm Women’s Club Mtg 

2 pm HOA BOD Mtg 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

 

 

14 
  

9:00 am – 11:00 am 
 

EPROC Meeting 
1 pm Pool Exercise 

6:30 pm Mexican Train 

 

15 
10 am Open Shuffle 
6:30 pm Rummikub 

16 

  
  

 

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm 
Games  
5:30 pm 

 Golf Cart Parade 

 

17 

8 am Exercise 
8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

10 am Horseshoes 
10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women’s Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
6:30 pm Bingo 

7 pm Men’s Competitive Shuffle 
 

Newsletter Deadline 

18 
8:00 am Coffee Hour  
9:30 am Line Dancing 

10 am Mixed League Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

19 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon Golf 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Open Shuffle 

20 
  

10 am Mixed Fun League 
Hoss Collar 

6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 
 
 

         21 

8 am Exercise 
8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

9 am Romeo Breakfast 
1 pm Pool Exercise 

6:30 pm Mexican Train 
 

22 
10 am Open Shuffle 
5 pm Dinner Buffet 

7 pm  
Homer Styles 
Performance 

23 
1:00 – 3:00 pm 

Games  
6:00 pm Pinochle 

---------------------------- 
1:00 – 3:00 pm 

Games  
6:00 pm Pinochle 

 

30 

Christmas Eve 24 
Office Closed 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 
10 am Horseshoes 

10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women’s Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 

Office Closed 

6 pm New Year’s Eve Party 31 

25 
9 am Special Coffee Hour’ 
With White Elephant Gift 

Exchange 

 

Office Closed 

Christmas Day 

26 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon Golf 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Open Shuffle 

27 
10 am Mixed Fun League 

Hoss Collar 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

28 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

9 am Purple Group 
@ Panera Bread 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
6:30 pm Mexican Train 

 

29 
10 am Open Shuffle 
6:30 pm Rummikub 


